
SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

YEAR A  |  JANUARY 15, 2023 

RECOGNIZING THE STRANGER 
“And it happened that, while he was with them at table, he took bread, said the blessing, 
broke it, and gave it to them. With that their eyes were opened and they recognized him, 
but he vanished from their sight.”                                                 (Luke 24:30-31) 

In this beautiful encounter on the road to Emmaus, the disciples recognize Christ in the 
breaking of the bread. Despite having spent all day speaking with him along the road, it 
was in this action – the sharing of the essentials of life – that Christ became present to 
them. And with this physical and spiritual nourishment, the disciples overcome their fear 
and return to Jerusalem to continue in their mission. 

On February 3rd and 4th, the Newman Center will have a training titled “Recognizing the 
Stranger.” This is part of a national series of trainings organized in over 20 Dioceses by 
the West/Southwest Industrial Areas Foundation (IAF). Thousands of leaders have been 
trained in how to live out the teachings of the Gospel in their communities. The trainings 
have been so impactful that leaders, priests and organizers from the IAF were invited to 
meet with Pope Francis in October to share more. Our local organizer, Tim McManus, 
was part of the delegation and was able to tell Pope Francis about the work in the 
Central Valley. 

Centered in Catholic teaching and scripture, the trainings help 
parishioners reflect on the mission of the Church, our Baptismal 
commitments, and the social nature of the Eucharist. 
Participants learn concrete skills to help their parish better 
engage the community and work to tackle the biggest 
challenges facing Valley families. Bishop Joseph Brennan will 
open our training on Friday evening with a reflection and 
conclude on Saturday with Mass. 

If you want to help the Newman Center deepen its efforts to address community 
concerns, this training is for you. This is an opportunity for existing parish leaders, or for 
those of you who hear this as a calling for where you might lead. We especially hope our 
young adult parishioners consider the training Pope Francis has called for a Church that 
goes out to the margins of our community, and we will especially need you to lead the 
Church into that future. 

When the IAF met with Pope Francis in October, he stressed the importance of amor 
concreto, “concrete love.”  He shared that the Gospel message is all about loving real 
people in real situations with real concerns. The Recognizing the Stranger trainings are 
designed to develop a team of leaders capable of doing this and sustaining it over time. 
We hope you will consider joining the team from the Newman Center that will participate. 

The training begins at 6:00pm on Friday, February 3rd in the Cardinal Newman Hall, with 
a meal served beforehand. It will continue on Saturday, February 4th at 9:00am, 
concluding with a 3:30pm Mass with Bishop Brennan. To register, go to https://
dioceseoffresno.org/recognizing-the-stranger, or our website. For any questions or 
additional information, please contact Edgar Guzman at Edgar@csufnewman.com. 

Pope Francis 
has called for a 
Church that goes 
out to the 
margins of our 
community 
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  News! 
WEEK OF JANUARY 15 TO JANUARY 22 

YOUNG ADULT BIBLE STUDY  
Join us as we begin to look at what the bible as a whole 
has to offer us as Christians and what we do with it.  

WORLD YOUTH DAY  

TAMALE PICK UP 
If you ordered tamales they are available to be picked up 
after Mass. Thank you for your continuous support. 

WORLD YOUTH DAY -  

A WORD FROM A PILGRIM  
My name Is Esperanza Garza and I am an MBA student at Chico State. I have 
attended the Newman center for two years and have felt right at home since I've 
arrived. When I was presented with the opportunity to participate in World Youth 
Day I couldn't pass up this fantastic experience. I cannot wait to begin my journey 
as a pilgrim and be exposed to different cultures and others' testimonies.  

I hope to meet other young adults from around the world who are also on similar 
journeys of their faith and bring my learnings back to our community. My goal is to 
deepen my connection with God and find growth in prayer. Without the generous 
help of the parishioners here, this trip would not be possible and for that, I am truly 
grateful. Thank you for your continuous support and prayers.  

CAMPUS MINISTRY CONTACTS 
Edgar Guzman, Director: edgar@csufnewman.com 

Fr. Byron Macias, Chaplain: frbyron@csufnewman.com 

Karina Tellez,  Administrative Assistant: catholicclub@csufnewman.com 

Bible Study will 
not meet on 

Monday, January 
16, in honor of 
Martin Luther 
King Day. See 
you Monday, 
January 23 at 

6:00pm. 
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From  
FR. BYRON MACIAS, CMF 

 When I was young, I used to think that Jesus was a Sunday 
event, a sacred parenthesis that lasted an hour on Sundays. 
It was an abstract relationship with a rather nebulous man.  

It wasn’t until I read the Gospels that I began to really know 
Him. They actually made me encounter this joyful, hopeful, 
vibrant, Divine, assertive Man-God, whose mission was 
driven by his perfect love for us. They made me understand 
the Incarnation and why Jesus fully embraced our humanity. 
I converted at that moment, to the point of wanting to give 
all I have and all I am to Him. 

“I did not know him” says John the Baptist of Jesus (and he 
says it twice (John 1:29-34)). Yet, the Spirit inspires him to 
really know him. John the Baptist had to really know Jesus 
and once he fully knew Him, he realized that He was the 
Son of God. 

I beg you to get to know Jesus: what He did, what He said, 
how He dealt with joys and sorrows... why He died on the 
cross. 

Once we know somebody, it is impossible to forget them. 
Let’s ask the Holy Spirit to grant us the audacity to get to 
really know the One who knows us fully, accepts us for who 
we are and will never forget us. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Next Sunday we will have a Communal Anointing of the 
Sick during the 7:00pm Mass. Please come and partake of 
this Sacrament of healing, which is offered to all baptized 
who suffer physically, spiritually or mentally. This Sacrament 
brings peace, endurance and hope. It also forgives our sins. 

Last Sunday, December 11, 2022 we offered this 
Sacrament during all Masses except the 7:00pm (because 
of the Our Lady of Guadalupe Celebration). This is why we 
want to include our faithful brothers and sisters who attend 
the 7:00pm Mass as well. Let us pray for all people who are 
seeking healing. 

FIRST FRIDAY ADORATION 
Thank you to all the people who were part of our First 
Friday Adoration last Friday. Please sign up at the front 
desk if you would like to adopt a 30-minute slate anytime 
between 8:30am-12pm on our next First Friday (February 
3). We welcome two people for each slate. As you sign up, 
please let us know if you would like to adopt that time slate 
permanently. Thanks for making room in your life to spend 
with the Blessed Sacrament; it will never be in vain. 

HIKE WITH MARY 
Save the Date: Our next Hike with Mary will be on Saturday, 
February 4 from 8:00am to 11:00am. Please contact Ryan 
or Jessica Borunda or me for more information or to sign 
up: frbyron@csufnewman.com. 

 

CONCERT 
I beg you to support our Claretian Youth attending World 
Youth Day this summer by attending a Catholic Concert 
featuring Catholic Singer Paul Deiss Smith II. 

The Concert will take place on Saturday, February 11 at 
6:30pm at the Parish Hall (Cardinal Newman Hall). Tickets 
cost $20 per person. Concessions will be sold. Have a nice 
Catholic Valentine’s celebration and invest in making an 
impact in the faith of our youth. 

“Paul Deiss Smith II is a composer, guitar player, and singer 
from Long Beach, California whose music has been 
compared to Irone & Wine, Sufjan Stevens, John Michael 
Talbot, and The Eagles. His 2021 debut full-length album, 
The Pious Harp for The Weary Soul, ushers in stillness and 
internal quietude with an acoustic guitar and voice trio, 
string quartet, and trumpet. Gentle in performance but bold 
in conception, the instrumental arrangements behind the 
raw vocal harmonies are birthed from and resemble Paul’s 
sweet, gentle, and vibrant personality. This acoustic-folk 
music is deeply intertwined with his Christian spirituality, 
and he advocates the power of true rest with his new music 
on "The Pious Harp for The Weary Soul.” More at 
www.pauldeisssmithii.com. 

THANK YOU  
May God reward you for thinking of me this Christmas. I 
was moved and humbled that you took the time to send a 
card, write a message and share a gift with me. Know that 
every day I pray for all our parishioners. Thanks for love and 
warmth, which really speaks to me about God’s love.  

SAINTLY QUOTE 
“The illusions of this world soon vanish, especially if a man 
arms himself with the Sign of the Cross. The devils tremble 
at the Sign of the Cross of our Lord, by which He triumphed 
over and disarmed them.” –St. Anthony, Abbot 

HAVE A LAUGH 
“There will be a meeting of the 
Church Board immediately after 
the service,” announced the pastor. 

After Mass, the Church Board 
gathered for the meeting. But  
there was a stranger in their midst 
— a visitor who had never 
attended their church before. 

“My friend,” said the pastor, “Didn’t you understand that 
this is a meeting of the Board?” 

“Yes,” said the visitor, “and after today’s sermon, I suppose 
I’m just about as bored as anyone else who came to this 
meeting.” 

mailto:frbyron@csufnewman.com
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PARISH REGISTRATION 
There are times you may need to provide verification of membership at the Newman Center, especially regarding the 

reception of any Sacraments and by Church law that requires strict record- keeping. For this reason, we ask you to please 
register as a member of the parish. To qualify for any verification the following criteria is required: 

Hence, personal registration, active involvement and participation in worship and other activities on a regular basis are 
required to receive any documenting letter (e.g. for purposes of being a Catholic sponsor/godparent) of membership  

in St. Paul Catholic Newman Center.  

You can register at the front desk, or through our website. We also ask that you check in with the Parish Office if 

you have moved  and periodically to verify that your contact information is current. 

Día de los Reyes Magos WITH THE  
FARMWORKERS AND KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

The Knights of Columbus hosted a special Mass, followed 
by dinner at the Cardinal Newman Hall this past Saturday 
(January 7) to thank farmworkers (campesinos) in the 
Fresno area for doing the hard work to bring food to our 
tables.  These workers and their families were treated to a 
bilingual Mass celebrated by Bishop Brennan and Father 
Byron, followed by dinner catered by Pardini’s, a guitar trio, 
lively Baile Folklorico (traditional Mexican dances), singing á 
la the late, great Vicente Fernández, gift certificates, and 
toys for the children. The keynote speaker at the dinner was 
Fresno State President Jiménez-Sandoval who 
shared his farmworker roots and role that 
education plays in opening opportunities for the 
campesino youth.  

The celebration was inspired by the work by 
Father Albert Vasquez, friend of Fathers Byron 
and Paul (and fellow Claretion priest), who for 
decades has ministered to the needs of 
farmworkers in the Fresno area.  Thanks go out 
to Knights of Columbus councils from southern 
California for assisting in fundraising for the 
event, and Knights on Bikes, California for 
bringing their fine-looking motorcycles for the 
families to see and enjoy.  A special thanks to 
our own Linda Ram and her staff, parishioner 

Tom Kane, and Newman 
Council 9445 and Master 
Don Gentleman (St. 
Helens Church) Council 
11335 for coordinating 
this event and providing 
the Knights in costume 
who did their best 
impression of the Three 
Kings. 



For the week of January 15-January 21, 2023 

• Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for  
January 2023: Educators: 
Witnesses to Fraternity 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VGlJRrThm78 

• Sunday, January 15 
2nd Sunday of Ordinary Time, Year A 

1929 Reverend Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. is born 
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Martin_Luther_King_Jr. 
See CSUFnewman.com for full schedule of events 

California IAF Statewide Session on the Politics of the 
California Economy 

• Monday, January 16 
Reverend Dr. Martin Luther 
King, Jr. Holiday 

1965 Playwright Lorraine 
Hansberry (Raisin in the 
Sun) is buried. 

• Tuesday, January 17 
6:00pm to 7:00pm Faith 
Family and Friends Resumes 
Join us for the second 
session of 12 as we discuss 
together the Constitution on 
Divine Revelation 
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Second_Vatican_Council 

• Wednesday, January 18 
Ecumenical Chair of Unity Octave begins today 
Here is the Vatican II decree on Ecumenism: 
https://www.vatican.va/archive/hist_councils/
ii_vatican_council/documents/vat-
ii_decree_19641121_unitatis-redintegratio_en.html 

• Friday, January 20 
5:30pm to 6:30pm in Newman Center Cafeteria 
Join us as we resume our Recovery Program this week! 
When you see what we do, you may want to volunteer 
monthly!  (see Matt 25: 31-46) 

• Saturday January 21  
Catholic Charities truck here this weekend 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR UPCOMING EVENTS 

• Sunday, January 22  
Creation Care Brief Meeting after the 11:30am Mass to share 
update on our Parish’s “Community Garden” project! 
Let us know you’re coming! 

• Wednesday, January 25 
”Stop the Hate Town Hall” at 5:30pm Central East High 
School Performing Arts Center, located at 3535 North 
Cornelia Avenue, Fresno. 

For so much more,  

visit the SPCNC website:  

CSUFnewman.com/ministries  

and scroll down to “Peace and Social Justice”  

Jim Grant, Volunteer,  

Social Justice Advocate 

jimgrantbc@gmail.com 

Janka 
the movie... 

January 28 at 2:00pm or 6:30pm 

$25 per ticket 

All proceeds will benefit Youth and Young Adults  

for World Youth Day. 

_____________ 

Catholic Concert 
Paul Deis Smith III 

Save the Date! 

February 11 at 6:00pm 

Catholic Singer Paul Deiss Smith III will be 
performing at our parish after the 5:00pm Mass. 
This concert will benefit our High School Youth  

for their trip to World Youth Day.  
Please contact Fr. Byron if you would like to help. 

 

 

Flu Season 
We want to remind everyone to practice healthy habits as we 

gather for Mass and other events here at the parish. Bottles of 
hand sanitizer and masks are placed near the chapel entrance. 
(Please only take what you need for Mass so they are available 

for others.) We will continue our practice of consuming the  
Eucharist under the species of the Body only until further notice. 
We will also remove the baptismal font unless there is a baptism 

during or immediately following a Mass.  

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. 
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PILGRIMAGE TO  

Ireland 
 
 

Join Fr. Robert Borges for a 
pilgrimage to Ireland. 

June 4 -14, 2023 
DUBLIN  KILKENNY  CORK     

BLARNEY  KILLARNEY  
KNOCK  BELFAST AND MORE! 

For information contact Fr. Borges: 

(209) 383-3924 or               

frrobert@olmstpatrick.org 



MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT /  
COUPLE COMMUNICATION 
Couple Communication Classes for Marriage and 
Relationship Enrichment. The Newman Center is excited  
to announce that we are offering a highly acclaimed 
Marriage Enrichment / Couple Communication Series  
on Tuesday evenings from 6:00pm to 7:00pm beginning 
February 7 through March 28, 2023. Presented by 
Relationship Communication specialists, Dave and  
Cheryl Belden, these classes will teach vital communication 
skills that will enhance all your relationships. To  
register or for information contact John Prandini at 
prandinij@csufnewman.com. 

Prayer Ministry 
Prayer and Life Workshops: These weekly Workshops are 
held on Wednesday evenings, January 11, 2023 through 
April19, 2023 from 6:00pm to 8:00pm in Cardinal Newman 
Hall, Room 105. 

Prayer and Life Workshops explore a variety of ways to 
pray and how prayer can transform how we think, pray, and 
live. Workshops include 15 sessions of various prayer 
traditions to lead you into a deeper and more loving 
experience with God through Christ Jesus. Workshops are 
facilitated by Prayer and Life Workshop Guide Regina 
Flores. For information or to register email: Regina Flores 
at rmflores39@icloud.com. Registration ends soon. 

Faith, Family & Friends 
Faith, Family & Friends is the Newman Center’s Religious 
Education and faith formation program for EVERYONE of 
all ages - Children, High School Youth and Adults. Faith, 
Family, and Friends meets on Tuesday evenings from 
6:00pm to 7:00pm. 

Individuals and families are invited to gather in the Grassy 
Courtyard from 5:00pm to 5:45pm to bring and share a 
meal together. All are encouraged to gather by 5:45pm to 
pray before being released to attend classes. All Children’s 
classes meet in Cardinal Newman Hall, Claretian High 
School Youth Group meets in St. John XXIII, and the Adult 
Group Sessions meet in the Main Building. 

Adult Sessions: Family Life Topic: Deepening Family Bonds 
with John Prandini; Scripture Topic: Read, Reflect and 
Discuss the Up-Coming Sunday Scripture Readings with 
Tina and Matt teNyenhuis; Catholic Faith Topic: The Story 
and Promise of Vatican II with Deacon John Supino & Jim 
Grant. 

Men’s Ministry 
Men’s Scripture Reflection and Discussion Group: This 
ministry meets on Monday mornings at 8:30am in the 
Library after morning Mass. 

JANUARY CONTRIBUTIONS 
2022 2023 

January 2 $23,472.00 January 1 $20,305.70 

January 9 ACH $25,019.38 January 8 $20,299.18 

January 16 ACH $13,713.42 January 15   

January 23 $10,606.27 January 22  

January 30 $10,997.75 January 29  

JANUARY 2022 
TOTAL 

$83,808.82 
JANUARY 2023 

TOTAL 
$40,604.88 

‘Janka’  
is a 

Holocaust 
Survivor’s 

Story  
starring our very 
own Janice Noga 

as ‘Janka’ 

 

Two showings on January 28 
2:00pm | 6:30pm 

Tickets are $25 and proceeds will benefit the 
Youth Group and Young Adults traveling  

to World Youth Day in Portugal. 
Tickets are available at the Front Desk. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

It is with all generous parishioners of St. Paul Catholic 
Newman Center, that we are able to sustain all the 
ministries, programs, and services that we offer. We thank 
you so very much for your generosity and we remember 
that we are here to serve the Community. 2022 Contribution 
Statements ae ready to be picked up at the front office. If 
you have registered your email with the parish, then that 
statement will be sent directly to your email. Please be sure 
to check your SPAM folder. All other Contribution 
Statements are available at the Front Desk.  
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 YEAR OF THE DIOCESAN 
EUCHARISTIC 
REVIVAL  

Bishop Joseph Brennan, in 
honor of the Year of the 
Diocesan Eucharistic Revival, 
announces a Pilgrimage to the 
Shrines of the Diocese of 
Fresno. Each Shrine has 
designated a week of prayer and 
events, which the faithful are 
encouraged to attend. At the first location you visit, you will 
receive a special Shrine Pilgrimage passport, which will be 
stamped at each location you visit. Bishop Brennan has 
also decreed that those who visit these shrines during the 
designated times and fulfill the necessary conditions shall 
receive a plenary indulgence. More information can be 
found on the diocesan website, as well as by contacting 
the parish office. We pray that all who engage in this 
pilgrimage will be united in prayer! 

WALK FOR LIFE  
WEST COAST 2023 
Join fellow Catholics and Pro-Lifers from all over California 
and beyond as we stand up for the littlest among us at  
the 19th Annual Walk for Life West Coast in San Francisco  
on January 21, 2023. There will be a Mass at 9:30am 
celebrated by Archbishop Salvatore Cordileone at  
St. Mary’s Cathedral. The rally begins at 12:30pm in  
San Francisco’s Civic Center Plaza, and the Walk,  
down the city’s Market Street, begins at 1:30pm.  
For more information about the Walk visit 
www.walkforlifewc.com or call 415-658-1793. 

"DO GOOD; SEEK JUSTICE." 
Isaiah 1:17 

Week of Prayer for Christian Unity 2023 
January 18-25, 2023 
Taken from United States Catholic Conference of Bishops, USCCB. 

The theme for the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity in 
2023 was selected... in the aftermath of the extrajudicial 
killing of George Floyd and the trial of the police officer 
responsible for his death. ... Christian unity is needed as a 
source of reconciliation and unity. 

The theme, taken from the first chapter of the Book of 
Isaiah, reflects on the concerns for the oppressed who 
suffer from injustice and inequality... and teaches that God 
requires righteousness and justice from all of us, to create 
the peace and unity that God desires. These virtues originate 
in God's love for all, and racism runs counter to this vision. 
Isaiah's challenge to do good and seek justice together 
applies equally to us today. 

Each day has a theme Daily Reading. Go to the USCCB 
website for the complete reflection to read, reflect, and be 
in solidarity with other Christians throughout the world 
throughout the week. 

Day 1:  Learning to do the right thing 

Day 2:  When justice is done... 

Day 3:  Do justice, love mercy, walk humbly 

Day 4:  Look, the tears of the oppressed 

Day 5:  Singing the Lord's song as strangers in the land 

Day 6:  Just as you did it to one of the least of these... 
           you did it to me. 

Day 7:  "What is now does not have to be" 

Day 8:  The justice that restores communion 

Go to https://www.usccb.org/committees/ecumenical-
interreligious-affairs/week-prayer-christian-unity-2023 



SUNDAY, JANUARY 15 
Isaiah 49:3, 5-6/1 Corinthians 1:1-3/John 1:29-34 

 7:30am Mass for Jack and Naomi Patrick Chapel 
 9:30am Mass for Lai Pham Chapel 
11:30am Mass for John Murao, Jr. Chapel 
  Santo Nino Mass Chapel 
12:30am Santo Nino Celebration Cardinal Newman Hall 
 7:00pm Mass for the Needs and  
  Intention of the Parishioners Chapel  
 7:00pm RCIA: Rite of Acceptance (Dismissal) Community Room 

MONDAY, JANUARY 16  
Hebrews 5:1-10/Mark 2:18-22 

OFFICE CLOSED  
In Observance of Martin Luther King Jr. Holiday 
 6:30pm RCIA – Catechumen Cafeteria 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 17 
Hebrews 6:10-20/Mark 2:23-28 

 8:00am Communion Service Chapel 
 6:00pm Faith, Family & Friends (K-8) Cardinal Newman Hall 
   (High School Youth) St. John XXIII Student Lounge 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 18 
Hebrews 7:1-3, 15-17/Mark 3:1-6 

 8:00am Mass Intention for Debra and Daro Encallado Chapel 
 9:30am Marion Movement of Priest Cardinal Newman Hall 104 
 5:30pm  Ignatian Retreat for Busy People Community Room 
 6:00pm  Prayer and Life Workshops Cardinal Newman Hall 105 
 7:00pm RCIA Inquiry Community Room 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 19 
Hebrews 7:25—8:6/Mark 3:7-12 

 8:00am Communion Service Chapel 
 4:00pm Confessions Chapel 
 6:00pm Discernment Group St John XXIII 
  Mass Intention for Josephine Nicholson Chapel 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 20 
Hebrews 8:6-13/Mk 3:13-19 

 8:00am Communion Service Chapel 
 5:30pm Food Recovery Network Cafeteria 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 21 
Hebrew 8:6-13/Mark 3:13-19 (Weekday) 

Isaiah 8:23—9:3/1 Corinthians 1:10-13,  
17/Matthew 4:12-23 or 4:12-17 (Sunday Vigil) 

Second Collection - International Needs 

 8:00am Secular Franciscans Cafeteria 
 8:30am  Tamale Baking St. John XXIII Student Lounge 
11:00am Funeral for Janet Brooks Chapel 
11:30am Reception for  
  Janet Brooks Cardinal Newman Hall 101-102 
 5:00pm Mass for Mike Arroyo Chapel 

Catholic Charities Truck  

SUNDAY, JANUARY 22 
Isaiah 8:23—9:3/1 Corinthians 1:10-13, 17/Matthew 4:12-23 or 4:12-17 

Second Collection - International Needs  

 7:30am  Mass for John Brechmann Chapel 
 9:30am  Mass for Bob Jacklevich Chapel 
  Confirmation Prep Year One  Cardinal Newman Hall 
11:30am Mass for Jim Cook  Chapel 
  Baptisms Chapel 
  RCIA Dismissal Community Room 
  Confirmation Prep Year Two Cardinal Newman Hall 
 7:00pm Anointing Mass Chapel 

Catholic Charities Truck  

PRAYERS: 
 For those who died this week:  

Margo Ruiz and Phoung Tonthat 

 Please pray for those who have requested special 
intentions and prayers:  

To better serve our Faith Community we try to update our list of prayers 
regularly. Therefore, we have the following policy: 

Names for the sick / special intentions will remain in the bulletin  
for one month then removed unless otherwise notified.  

If deceased, names are only published the week they died.  

If you have someone who is in need of prayers please contact  
the office at 559-436-3434 or go on our website and fill out the form 

under the “Prayer Requests” tab.  

Monica Baker (Lucido) 
Raymond Ram 
Kathleen McConico 
Julia Joaquz 
Joe Koontz 
Luz Capalad Marchiones 
Ricardo Magdaleno 
Charlie Prasad 
Alan Demascus 
Antonia Cobarrubias 
Mary Fasi 
Anita Torre 
Theresa Wilson 
Lorraine Chavez 
Clem Louie 
Mary Peterson 

Jeff and Mari Millar 
Casey McKee 
Jane Worsley 
Benita Lankford 
Patty Russell 
Janet Fusselman 
Antonia Cobarrubias 
Benita Lankford 
Doris Ceballos 
Barbara Barrows 
Luz Maria Guaman 
Elizabeth Fritzi 
John McConnico 
Ruiz Family 
Ruvalcaba Family 
Ivan Guzman-Vital 

Parish Information  
WEEKEND MASSES:  

Saturday Vigil:  5:00pm 
Sunday:  7:30am  |  9:30am  |  11:30am  |  7:00pm  

 
WEEKDAY MASSES:  

Monday / Wednesday   |  8:00am  
First Friday (of the month)  |  8:00am  

Thursday  |  6:00pm 

COMMUNION SERVICES:  
Tuesday / Thursday  |  8:00am 

Friday (Except First Friday)  |  8:00am  

RECONCILIATION:  
Thursday  |  4:00pm to 5:45pm  

or call for an appointment 

OFFICE HOURS: 
Monday through Thursday  |  9:00am to 3:00pm  

Friday  |  9:00am to 12:00 noon 

IN AN EFFORT TO EFFICIENTLY ORGANIZE 

THE LIST OF PRAYER INTENTIONS, WE HAVE 

REMOVED NAMES THAT WERE LISTED 

BEFORE DECEMBER 1, 2022. 

THIS ALLOWS US TO START FRESH  

AND WE INVITE YOU TO PLEASE CONTACT 

THE OFFICE IF YOU HAVE  

A REQUEST TO ADD TO THE LIST. 

PARISH OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED ON 

MONDAY, JANUARY 16 FOR  

DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING HOLIDAY 

https://csufnewman.com/prayer-request



